BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES

       Tuesday, June 17, 2003


Swampscott High School, Teachers Room.


A meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held in the Swampscott High School in the Teachers Room on Tuesday, June 17, 2003. Chairman Marc R. Paster opened the meeting at 7:30 p.m.

Attendance: Chairman Marc Paster, Vice-Chair Daniel Santanello, Selectmen Reid J. Cassidy, Paul E. Levenson and William R. Hyde, Sr and Town Administrator, Andrew W. Maylor.

Presentation:
Police Chief Madigan commended Officer John Cassidy and Lieutenant Paul Bartram regarding an incident in 1993  involving a man armed with what appeared to be a shotgun in which the two officers went to great length’s to ensure the safety of civilian bystanders. At that time, these officers were not recognized for their courageous actions and Chief Madigan felt it was time for them to be recognized. 

Appointments:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectmen Levenson to appoint Don Peterson to the position of Assistant Harbor Master seconded by Selectmen Cassidy.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectmen Cassidy to appoint Sheryl Levenson to Purchasing Agent seconded by Selectmen Santanello. Selectmen Levenson recused himself from vote.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectmen Cassidy to appoint Mr. Milton Fistel to the Board of Public Works seconded by Selectmen Levenson.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectmen Santanello to appoint 2004 Fiscal re-appointments seconded by Selectmen Cassidy. See attached sheets of

 re-appointments pages 1-3.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectmen Cassidy to open joint meeting with Town Moderater, Martin Goldman seconded by Selectmen Levenson.

The Board  and the Town Moderator voted unanimously on a motion by Selectmen Cassidy to appoint Debbie Friendlander to the Personnel Board effective July 1, 2003 seconded by Selectmen Levenson.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectmen Levenson to close joint meeting with Town Moderator, Martin Goldman seconded by Selectmen Santanello.

Public Hearing:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectmen Levenson to open Public hearing on a request from Aggregate Industries Northeast Region, application for Earth Removal Permit seconded by Selectmen Cassidy. Selectmen Santanello recused himself from vote.

The Board voted on a motion by Selectmen Cassidy and seconded by Selectmen Levenson to approve subject to any and or all changes recommended by The Earth Removal Advisory Committee the Earth Removal Permit for Aggregate Industries from July 1,2003 to June 30, 2004.  Selectmen Santanello and Selectmen Hyde recused themselves from vote.

The Board voted Unanimously on a motion by Selectmen Cassidy to close Public Hearing seconded by Selectmen Levenson.
Votes of the Board:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectmen Levenson to approve Kopelman and Paige invoice for the month of April 2003 for $7495.31 seconded by Selectmen Cassidy.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectmen Cassidy to approve graduation party permit request from 11 Pine Street, Swampscott to be held on July 12, 2003 seconded by Selectmen Santanello.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectmen Santanello to approve Block Party request from 17 Oak Road seconded by Selectmen Cassidy.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectmen Cassidy to approve block party request from 44 Lincoln Circle seconded by Selectmen levenson.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectmen Cassidy to approve block party request from 25 Stanley Road and seconded by Selectmen Levenson.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectmen Levenson to approve block party request from 90 Farragut Road seconded by Selectmen Cassidy.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectmen Cassidy to approve block party request from 16 Elmwood Road seconded by Selectmen Levenson.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectmen Levenson to approve block party request from 43 Norfolk Ave seconded by Selectmen Cassidy.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectmen Cassidy to approve block party request from 25 Harrison Avenue seconded by Selectmen Levenson.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectmen Levenson to approve block party request from 11 Nantucket Avenue seconded by Selectmen Santanello.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectmen Cassidy to approve block party request from 29 Rockland Street seconded by Selectmen Santanello.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectmen Cassidy to approve Common Victuallers License for Café Paulina seconded by Selectmen Levenson.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectmen Levenson to approve Bond Sale for new High School and seconded by Selectmen Cassidy.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectmen Santanello to approve 2003 Capital Improvement program and seconded by Selectmen Levenson.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectmen Cassidy to approve Tedesco Easement Agreement and seconded by Selectmen Santanello.

Commendation:

The Tower School in Marblehead, Mass commending Swampscott Police Department for their support and help during middle school bike day which was held on May 16, 2003.

Town Administrator’s Report:

Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator updated on various projects such as Town Hall Renovations, MPPF Grant Application and the New High School Project. Andrew spoke on reappointments of boards, committees and salary position appointment which will be on the Board of Selectmen’s agenda for July.


Selectmen’s Time:

Selectmen Paster recommended looking into Vinnin Square Traffic Lights.

Selectmen Santanello thanked Gene Nigrelli for all his hard work on the Personnel Board. Yard Sale Signs and Open House signs in front of Town Hall on Monument Ave are not in accordance with Town By Laws and Selectmen Santanello has asked for more of a follow up from the Building Inspector and Chief of Police regarding relevant Town By laws.

Selectmen Levenson thanked Joe Markarian on his efforts and dedication towards the new high school project. 

Selectmen Hyde thanked Town Administrator, Andrew W. Maylor for helping with recent issues regarding residents that were cleared up and how the residents were very pleased with the response they have received. Traffic signals not working on Essex and Burpee, concerns regarding traffic were discussed.

Selectmen Cassidy congratulated Mr. Duratti and Mr. Holmes for their years of service to the Little League. Selectmen Cassidy apologized for a letter written on Selectmen letterhead in regards to Dunkin Donuts. Selectmen Cassidy wanted to make it clear it was an oversight on his part and was not intended to be taken as an opinion of The Board of Selectmen. The State Ethnics Commission was notified and they too found it was an innocent oversight.

The Board voted on a motion by Selectmen Cassidy and seconded by Selectmen Levenson to adjourn meeting at approx 9:45p.m.

Attest:

Maureen Gilhooley

Administrative Assistant

